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 October General Monthly Meeting  

Saturday, October 10th, 1:00 PM  
Sylvan Oaks Library  

6700 Auburn Blvd., Citrus Heights, CA  95621  

    
   

 

 

                                                  Save the Date:  

November meeting ðSat. Nov. 14th ð1:00 PM  (Open to the Public)  

Human Trafficking  Sylvan Oaks Library  Citrus Heights, CA  

California has suffered from extended drought over the past several years, 

but this year has been the worst of all. With a critical shortage of water, the topic 
is on everybodyôs mind.  Is extreme drought the new norm? Will an El Ni¶o year 

make a difference? How  has the drought affected our economy? What federal, 
state and local water conservation projects are in progress?  

 

Lewis Moeller, Supervising Engineer for CA Dept. of Water 
Resources will discuss the water shortage and how it is affecting 

our state. There will be a question and answer period following 
the presentation.  

 

Bring your family and friends. Understanding the effects of the 

drought is important to all Californians.  

This topic is the start of a series of issues relating to California.   A new special Interest 
Group will hold meetings during the year to study a variety of topics related to the chal-
lenges facing California, not only water topics but others as well.  Sign up at the October 
meeting to be on the list for dates of future meetings on Calif. Topics or call Mary Duval.  

òWater, water, everywhere, 
And all the boards did shrink; 

Water, water, everywhere, 
Nor any drop to drink.ó  

ˈ Samuel Taylor Coleridge, The Rime of the Ancient Mariner 



MESSAGE FROM OUR PRESIDENTS 

 

DEADLINE FOR NOV.  RIPPLES  

October 12th  

Esther Leal: emleal@comcast.net  
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ñLook at a day when you are supremely satisfied at 

the end. It's not a day when you lounge around do-

ing nothing; it's a day you've had everything to do 

and you've done it.ò      Margaret Thatcher  

 

Nothing beats the satisfying sense of accom-

plishment. Keep your mind sharp and body active 

with CHAR activities. When itôs all said and done, 

how much better to have accomplished all that you 

could do.  

We need a few good women to take on the fund-

raising project for AAUW Funds. Call Joyce or Mary 

to volunteer.  It will be a committee project, so the 

workload will be shared.  

A special thanks to Lois Wren for organizing the 

summer ping pong group. It was a relaxing and fun 

way to keep active.  

Hats off to Charlene Eberwine, Mary Fenner 

and their committee for a dynamic September 

program. Thanks for a summer of planning.  

 

This year our branch is responsible for reserving the 

restaurant for the Inter Branch Council luncheon 

(January). We will again enjoy lunch at Plates Café, 

a very special place. The restaurant is part of St. 

Johnôs Program for Real Change. The charitable or-

ganization provides shelter and a highly acclaimed 

job training program for homeless mothers. Itôs a life 

changer for the young women in the program.  

      

 Joyce and Mary  

 

 

 

 

OFFICERS 2015 - 2016  
 

CO- PRESIDENTS  

Mary Duval  

Joyce Farruggia  

 

 PROGRAM COMMITTEE  

Mary Toutonghi, Chr.  
 

CO- V.P. MEMBERSHIP  

Finance ðAngela Bauerle  

Hospitality ðLinda Marren  

 

CO- V.P. AAUW FUNDS  

Vacant  

 

SECRETARY  

Judy Bell  

 

TREASURER  

Lee Battershell - Baird  

 

RIPPLES STAFF  

 

Editor  

Esther Leal  

 

Circulation  

Evelyn Fedler  

 

Reminder:  Board Meeting 
Monday, Oct. 5th ð 

9:30 AM  
Location to be determined  



 

3rd Thursday Book Group  
Date :  Thurs., Oct. 15, 2015  

Time :  1:00 PM  

Hostess :  Pam Bone  

Book : The Prize Winner of Defiance, Ohio  

by Terry Ryan  
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Whodunits  
Date :  Tues., Oct. 13, 2015    

Time :  1:00 PM ð2:30 PM  

Place :  Carmichael Library Meeting Room  

5605 Marconi Ave., Carmichael  

New  members welcome.  Briefly share 

and highlight mystery books read.  Call 

Coby Bonner with questions.  All mem-

bers of CHAR/AAUW can share in the 

credit accumulated by Whodunits at the 

BookWorm, at Walnut & Marconi.  Just 

mention WHODUNITS book group.  

Lunch Bunch  
Date : Wed., Oct. 14, 2015  
Time : 12:00 noon  
Place : Mikuni Japanese Restaurant  
4323 Hazel Ave., Fair Oaks  
(Turn into 2nd driveway south of Wind-
ing Way)  
 
We are looking forward to our lunch 
since our last visit to Mikuni was post-
poned in the spring.   
 
RSVP : Clydene Leslie ðor Esther Leal  
by Friday, Oct. 9th.  
 

Hungry Ladies Eating Out!  
Date: Thurs., Oct. 1, 2015  

Time: 6:00 PM  

Place: Yianniôs Bar & Grill 

6628 Fair Oaks Blvd., Carmichael  

Hostess:  Mary Gene Page  

 
Hungry Ladies welcomes all CHAR members, 
married or single, to our Hungry Ladies Eating 
Out. 
We go to a restaurant for dinner on the first 
Thursday of every month and we have fun! 
 
Corrine Laingð 

 

Note error in CHAR Directory:  It 

should say that we meet on the 1st 

Thurs.  

                       BOOK CORNER 

More Than Books  
Date : Wed., Oct. 21, 2015  

Hostess:  Mary Groesbeck  

Book Topic: Environment  

LETõS EAT! 

Great Decisions  
Date: 1st & 3rd Tues.  Feb. -May 2016  
Place:  Raleyôs Community Room 
Time:   1:00 PM  

Book :  Order by Oct. 15th.  
Mail check for $25 to Virginia Sturdevant   
For more info. Visit www.fpa.org or con-
tact Virginia.  
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 EXPANDING OUR HORIZONS 
Gadabouts  
Date : Thurs., Oct. 22, 2015  

Event :  Winterhill  Olive Tasting Room in 

Placerville  

Time : 9:45 AM  to carpool in the parking lot 

of Wells Fargo Bank located on Gold Country 

Road in Gold River.   

 

WINTERHILL offers tasting of 7 -8 olive oils 

as well as Balsamics from Italy.   The store is 

small but loaded with gourmet items as well 

as special art.   We will hear about their olive 

oil processing and its benefits.   Later the 

streets of Placerville offer galleries and 

shops for fun  browsing.   Lunch will be at the 

California Kitchen.   Call Virginia Dunstan by 

October  19th for reservations.   Drivers will 

be needed.    

 

World Country Study Group (formerly Travel Study)  

Topic for this year:  Morocco  

Date:  Wed., Oct. 28, 2015  

Time : 10:00 AM -  Noon  

Place: Carmichael Regional Library meeting room, 5605 Marconi Ave, 

Carmichael, CA 95608  

Peggy Engh (Ellie Enghôs daughter-in - law) will be presenting on life in 

Morocco and Mary Toutonghi on the Music, Dance and Literature 

there . If you would RSVP  to Janice it would be appreciated.  

 

   

SAVE THE DATE:    Thursday, December  

3rd for Gadabouts tour of the Shriners 

Hospital for Children in Sacramento. 

Lunch after the tour. (No Nov. event)  

Bird Watching  
Date: Tues., Oct. 6, 2015  
Time: 8:00 AM  

Place : Traylor Ranch Bird Sanctuary and 

Nature Reserve, a flat 88 -acre site. Trails 

intertwine this property which was previ-

ously the ranch and home of Arthur and 

Helene Traylor, who still reside in their 

house adjacent to the park. It is located in 

Penryn, California.   Birdhouses are scattered 

throughout the Placer County -owned park, 

an ideal place for bird watching.   This trip is 

about a half hour drive one way.    

 

Meet:  at Walmart Shopping Center at Hazel 

and Greenback in the parking lot off Hazel, 

west side of Walmart.   Pouring rain cancels 

the event.  (Wouldn't that be loverly)  Dress 

in layers.   Bring your binoculars and field 

guide.    If you need binoculars or have ques-

tions, call Charlene Eberwine.  

Tuesday morning of the 6th call Charleneôs 

cell.  
 

Movie Mavens  
Date: Wed., Oct. 7, 2015  
 
Call Elaine Bemis if you wish  
 to come to the  movie  on Oct. 
7th.  We will go to lunch  
afterward.  

Theater Group  
Date :  Tues., Sept. 29, 2015  
Place :  Elaine Bemisô house 
Time :  11:00 AM  
Come to a meeting to choose plays for 
the fall season.  
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Ruth Miguel Remembrance  
 

We are sad to report the passing of our dear friend and longtime mem-
ber, Ruth Miguel. Ruth loved playing bridge and enjoyed Marathon 
Bridge for many years. She was also an avid tennis player for many 
years, until her health prevented her from participating.   She supported 
the branch in many ways; always ready to help others.   Most recently, 
she was one of the friendly voices of our telephone tree.  She will be 
greatly missed.  

CHAR Board  Minutes ðFri.,  Aug. 21, 2015 Anatolia Clubhouse Retreat  

 
Call to Order :  Co -President Joyce Farruggia called the meeting to order at 11:01 AM  

Installation of Secretary :  Pat Boyd installed Judy Bell as Secretary.  

Programs :  Charlene Eberwine submitted a written report and reported on plans for the 

CHAR Branch Membership Lunch.  

By - laws:   

       A .  Pat Boyd distributed a copy of the latest by - laws dated 4 -11 -2015.  In Article IX, 

Section 3, Budget ï it was suggested to change from ñreviewedò to ñapprovedò.  The ma-

jority ruled to leave it as is.  

       B .  Pat Boyd distributed a copy of proposed by - laws changes. The changes included:  

Changing the notice period for voting on proposed branch dues changes from 30 to 15 

days;  deleting the appointed offices of auditor, parliamentarian, and public information 

(these functions will continue but they will not be appointed offices); and some duties of 

the treasurer will be deleted from by - laws and incorporated in policies. The changes were 

approved.   

Local Scholarships :  Lee Battershell Baird reported that four $750.00 scholarships were 

awarded to American River College students.  The local scholarship money has been 

moved to the ARC foundation (which is a 501(c)3 organization) to be in compliance with 

IRS rules.   The money moved to the ARC foundation is in an ñemerging endowmentò fund 

and can eventually be converted into an endowment or not ï current balance is about 

$9,591.  

The total funds raised for local scholarship this year was Mansion Memories fundraiser -

$1,328, contributions $525, Bridge Marathon $640 and Memorials $100 for a total of 

$2,593.  

Programs :   Mary Duval reviewed programs for the year.  

Budget :  Lee Battershell Baird presented the proposed 2015 -16 CHAR budget.  The actual 

budget from 2014 -15 had a net income over expenses of $406.80.   This was transferred 

into reserves. The reserve balance as of July 1, 2015 is $6,078.00.  It is recommended to 

keep at least $4,000 in reserves.  A good reserve is what has helped keep the local dues 

steady.    Officers and committee chairs have not asked for reimbursements of expenses.  

This is an unfair expectation.  They are encouraged to request reimbursement this year.   

AAUW funds:  It was noted that the correct amount of funds in the June minutes should 

have been $1,443 rather than $948.83.   

Announcements: The new member orientation will be held on October 19 th  at Joyce Far-

ruggia's home at 7:00 pm.  Connie Gibson passed away. Donations may be made to Tech 

Trek in her memory.   

  

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 PM        Judy Bell , Secretary  
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Become a Public Policy Buff -  Want the scoop on our pub-

lic policy work?   Sign up for Washington Update, AAUW's weekly e -bulletin that offers an 

insider's view on the legislative process, the latest policy, news, resources for advocates, 

programming ideas, and updates from the AAUW Public Policy and Government Relations 

Department.  

 

Lisa Maatz, Vice President of Government Relations , testified at a hearing entitled 

"Preventing and Responding to Sexual Assault on College Campuses" before the House 

Subcommittee on Higher Education and Workforce Training.   She found it satisfying to see 

the issue taken seriously.   Though ideas for solutions varied, there was no question sexual 

assault was definitely a problem that needed to be addressed.   Prevention was the com-

mon thread of the hearing.   That kind of cooperative, rather than adversarial, atmosphere 

was  what has been needed to make progress in creating effective policies for this nation 

wide problem.    

 

AAUW supports the HALT Act (H.R.2680) which would require campuses to do climate 

surveys to get a better handle on the dynamics of sexual harassments and 

violence in their communities.   We also support the SOS Campus Act 

(H.R.1490) which would ensure survivors have access to advocates to help 

them understand their rights and get the support they need.    

    

                    Mary Toutonghi, Public Policy  

   

  
                   Cultural Arts 
     Elk Groveôs  annual Giant Pumpkin Festival is on the weekend 

of October  3rd and 4th at Elk Grove Park.   It is the biggest Fall Festival 

in the region attracting nearly 45,000 people and started as a small 

family   harvest celebration in 1994. Admission is free but parking is $10.00.   For more in-

formation call (916) 405 -5600.        Website:   www.yourcsd.com  

     Chautauqua Theatre , at 5325 Engle Road in Carmichael, presents  ñThe Prisoner of 

Second Avenueò, a great comedy by Neil Simon. which will be playing October 16 through 

November 15.   Mel Edison,  a well paid executive of a  Manhattan Firm is suddenly fired.  His 

wife, Edna, takes a job to tide them over only to be fired from her job also.   Mel does the 

only thing left for him to do. He has a nervous breakdown.    Call the theatre for tickets, 

more information, and times of performances at (916) 489 -7529.        

 Website:   cplayhouse.org  

     At JayJay Gallery . 5520 Elvas Ave. Sacramento,   two new sculptures are on display. 

ñMusical Chairsò by Robert Ortbal and ñUnder Wrapsò a new mixed media works by  S.R. 

Jones, which will be viewed and discussed at a reception on Saturday, Sept. 12 from six to 

eight P.M.   Live jazz is included and the artworks can be seen on Wednesdays through Sat-

urdays from 11:00 A.M to 4:00 P.M. For more information call the gallery at  

  (916) 453 -2999.        

 

                                        Bunny Schwantes , Cultural Arts  

http://www.yourcsd.com
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     BRIDGE! 

Our Tech Trek  participants this summer at 
the UC Davis Tech Trek camp.   

The September Branch Meeting was particularly pleasant and we had 

good results at the Bridge Sign -Up table. A new group is being founded, 

headed by Jean Bayless, which will meet in the evenings. Details are yet to 

be decided as to which day and place(s). Also, we have an additional table 

to play in a couples group somewhere; details on that are also to be deter-

mined.  

Another development : at least one of our regular groups is instituting a 

short 15 or 20 minute ñlessonò time at each of their meetings. If any other 

group is interested, the lesson ñplansò can be shared so weôd all be working 

on the same details. Let me know.  

If you were not at our meeting on Saturday but would be interested in playing bridge 

somewhere ï or in learning how to play in the first place ï please contact me and Iôll help 

you fit somewhere into our bridge activities.   

                                 MaryGene Page , Bridge Chairperson  

 

Thank You!  
To all who helped make our Annual Sep-

tember Membership Lunch such a success.  

The lunch committee, kitchen, set -up and 

clean -up crews did a great job.  The food 

brought by members was yummy.  What a 

team effort!  Four Tech Trek girls and their 

family members and  guests of members 

also joined us.  

Mary Fenner and  

Charlene Eberwine, Co-Chairs  



CHAR - AAUW Ripples  
 

Deadline for Nov. Ripples  
Oct 12th  
CHAR website:  
citrusheights -ca.aauw.net  
Facebook : www.facebook.com/
aauwchar  
Twitte r = @aauwchar  

AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN MISSION STATEMENT:  

     AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, 

education, philanthropy and research.  

October 2015 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  29 Theater 

Meeting 
 1 Hungry 

Ladies 

2 3 

4 5 6 Bird 

Watchers 

7 Movie 

Mavens 

8 9 10 Gen-

eral Mtg. 

11 12 13 Who 

Dunits 

14 Lunch 

Bunch 

15 3rd 

Thurs Bks 

16 17 

18 19 20 21 More 

Than Bks 

22 Gada-

bouts 

23 24 

25 26 27 28 World 

Country 

29 30 31 

Sept.  

http://www.facebook.com/aauwchar
http://www.facebook.com/aauwchar

